
LONI Management Council

The LONI Management Council, meeting at Board of Regents on February 2, 2010, did consider and
unanimously approve the following

Resolution

For an

Executive Director Position Recommendation

WHEREAS, the LONI Management Council has chartered a Search Committee, and

WHEREAS, which has reported that the prospects for a successful recruitment for a new Executive
Director from a broad candidate pool are extremely low, and

WHEREAS, the probable outcome will yield no other candidate with qualifications and experiences
superior (or even equivalent) to Donald J. Vandal, and

WHEREAS, LONI has operated without a full-time appointed Executive Director for more than one year,
and

WHEREAS, LONI is at a critical crossroads in its existence and in urgent, immediate need of a strong,
experienced, and skilled leader, therefore,

BE IT RESOLVED, that the LONI Management Council, acting in its role of providing leadership and
oversight of the operations of LONI, hereby approves and recommends the advancement of Donald J.
Vandal to be the Executive Director of LONI, and should be advanced by the Commissioner and by
LONI’s administrative partner, LSU, at the earliest feasible date.

Le e K. Guice, Chii
LONI Management ouncil


